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     The Marion County Commission sat in regular session pursuant to its 
adjournment on Wednesday, May 27th, 2015.  Present were President Elliott, 
Commissioner Garcia and Commissioner VanGilder.   
 
         The proceedings of Wednesday, May 27th, 2015, together with those had and 
done under the supervision of Janice Cosco, Clerk and Recorder for the Marion 
County Commission on May 28th, 29th and June 2nd and 3rd, 2015 were approved as 
submitted and signed.    
 
      D. D. Meighen led the Court with a prayer.  Dora Grubb of the Marion County 
Historical Society led the Court with the Pledge of Allegiance.   President Elliott 
called the meeting to order.  Commissioner VanGilder moved to dispense with the 
reading of the minutes of Wednesday, May 27th, 2015 and accept them as 
presented.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President Elliott concurred.����
 
     The Commission received a request for external and internal budget revisions. 
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     Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission sign and approve the 
budget revisions.  Commissioner Garcia seconded. President Elliott concurred.   
 
     The Commission received a request for advice and consent from Chris 
McIntire, Director, to terminate Andrew Grimes, probationary tele-
communicator, to be effectively immediately. 
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     Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission grant its advice and 
consent to terminate Andrew Grimes immediately.  Commissioner Garcia 
seconded. President Elliott concurred.   
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     The Commission received a request for advice and consent from Chris 
McIntire, Director, to hire Danielle Canfield as tele-communicator, full time 
with benefits. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
     Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission grant its advice and 
consent to hire Danielle Canfield as tele-communicator, full time with benefits.  
Commissioner Garcia seconded. President Elliott concurred.   
 
     The Commission received a request for funding from Green Kids West 
Virginia; Inc.; Willie James is their director.    
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     Commissioner VanGilder stated that last year West Virginia students finished 
in first place in a nationwide competition.  He continued that in 2006 the 
Hubbell Space Telescope has a software problem that they turned into 
competition and students from West Virginia University and High Schools 
actually solved the problem; once again making us number one.  
 
     Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission allocate and pay 
invoices up to $2,000.00 for the purchase of robotics and those funds is 
appropriated from the Coal Severance Fund.  Commissioner Garcia seconded. 
President Elliott concurred.   
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     For the record, note the Commission received the Hildebrand & Opekisa L/D’s 
Mile 108.0 & 115.4 Revised Operating Schedule. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
     President Elliott added that Marion County is the first County in the Country 
that was able to get their locks reopened even though it is for just a few weekends.  
He added that it shows that when a group gets together works diligently on 
common goal mountains can be moved.   
 
     For the record, note the Commission received the notification from Sudden 
Link of the addition of new channels, to be effective June 24, 2015. 
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     The Commission received Dora Grubb, of the Marion County Historical 
Society, to address the Commission about a request.   Dora came before the 
Commission to thank them for all that they do for the Historical Society and the 
events that they plan here in the Courthouse.  She also introduced Shane 
Murray as their new Treasurer.  She also presented the State Resolution on the 
new Interstate sign reading that Marion County is the Home of Francis H. 
Pierpont, the Father of West Virginia. She added that there will be one entering 
Marion County from each direction, North and South on I-79.   
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     Chris McIntire came before the Commission and showed a presentation on the 
capabilities of their website at 911; marioncounty911.org.   
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     John Provins, with MCPARC came before the Commission to inform those 
present as to what some of the upcoming events at Palatine Park are and he passed 
out a program of those events and added that their website is being upgraded and 
will have new events and more information.  He also added that there will be some 
Sunday church services at the Park.  He is starting a Thursday and Friday 
afternoon kids program and stay at home moms.  He also stated that the work on 
the blimp describing events at the Park is progressing well at this time.   
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     Belinda Biafore stated that she has sold the 9th bench and the 10th should take 
place very soon.  She also informed that Commission that she has obtained the next 
LED Grant in the amount of $30,008.00 for marketing and training Marion 
County.   
 
    Charlie Reese update that the Splash park in open for business and pack with 
kids.  He added that there is a car show this Saturday and yoga in the park is 
taking as well. The park is being used and that is why it was designed and built.  
Charlie stated that the work around the boat ramp is ongoing and the clearing of 
the property is taking place and there seems to be more room available there than 
anticipated.  Charlie stated that Jeff Biafore is 56 years old today, happy birthday 
Jeff.  
 
     There being no further business to come before the County Commission, it is 
ordered that this Commission do now recess until, Wednesday, June 10th, 2015 at 
10:00 a.m. for the next scheduled County Commission Meeting.    
  
        
 
     
 
             
      __________________________________ 

Randy Elliott, President   
 
 


